Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of Essendine Parish Council held at Essendine Village Hall on 14th May 2015 at 6.00pm
Those present: Kevin Ayton (KA), Chris Rowland (CR), Ian Collis (IC), Bob Trickey (BobT), County Councillors Chris Parsons (CP) and David Wilby (DW), and PC Laurie Appleton (LA). There were no members of the public in attendance.
	Item
	Minute
	Action

	1. Election of Chairman & Vice-Chairman
2. Apologies
3. Chairman’s 
Report 
4. Declarations of Interest

5. Minutes of the 2014 Annual Meeting
6. Review and adoption of Standing Orders, Financial Regulations and Code of Conduct
7. Review of Inventory of Assets

8. Finance – To approve Annual  Statement of Accounts and Annual Governance 
9. Review and confirmation of arrangements for insurance
10. Review of the Council’s membership of other bodies

11. County Councillors’ Report

12. Police Report

13. Any other business

14. Public Questions
	Kevin Ayton was elected as Chairman, on the proposal of IC, seconded CR, all in favour. The Chairman signed Acceptance of Office Form
Bob Trickey was elected Vice-Chairman, proposed KA, seconded IC all in favour
None. 
The Chairman welcomed the County Councillors, congratulating them in their election/re-election. He paid tribute to the Clerk for his work over the year, and to the Councillors for their support. In a busy year, the Council has supported the Village Hall, and the village church, and maintained links with the Village Trust. 

He conveyed particular thanks to BobT for his perseverance in dealing with Broadband issues within the village, and this has culminated in high speed broadband being delivered to every premises in the village.

Speeding in the village has been the focus of much attention, with the County Council, then the Speedwatch scheme, twice, monitoring speeds. Applications for grant funding prepared by IC for Speed Indication Signs at either end of the village were rejected on the basis that these should be provided by local authority funding. Nonetheless, by increasing the precept funds are now in hand for these to be installed in the near future.
Dog bins had been purchased and installed by CR, and there appears to have been some improvement with this problem.

Grass cutting has been out-sourced with some success, with the village looking trim and cared-for.

None. 

The minutes of the Annual Meeting held on 19th. May 2014, which had been agreed at the Parish Council meeting on 14th.July 2014, were reviewed. There were no matters arising.
These documents are posted on the Parish Council Website, and hard copies distributed to Councillors. Standing Orders had been revised at the meeting on 3rd. August 2012, and a new Code of Conduct adopted at the same time. There had been no changes to either the Standing Orders or the Financial Regulations since last year’s meeting.
The inventory was found to be satisfactory. The Village Hall is now shown in the Inventory. It was agreed that the dog bins should be included within the inventory.
(a) Annual Statement of Accounts  The clerk reported that the internal audit of the accounts had been completed and found to be in order. The statement was adopted on the proposal of KA, seconded CR, and signed by the Chairman 
(b) Annual Governance Statement​ This was adopted on the proposal of KA, seconded CR, and signed by the Chairman
.
Insurance cover with Aviva was reviewed on expiry of the three year agreement in October 2013, with other quotes. The Aviva renewal quote was accepted for a similar three year period, and the cover is considered adequate for all insured risks. 

Essendine PC does not currently pay membership fees to any other bodies. 

CP advised the Parish Council of the proposal by Network Rail to close the Greatford level crossing, as outlined in a public meeting at Ryhall. He paid tribute to the Council for its excellent work in the village.
The newly elected County Councillor DW introduced himself as a retired RAF navigator, a resident of Ryhall and Parish Councillor in that village. He is ready to support the Parish Council in every way, and encouraged councillors to contact him on any issue. His contact details are: Orchard House, Essendine Rd, Ryhall nr Stamford,PE9 4HE 01780 482915 mob 07551 905618

Email: dwilby@rutland.gov.uk

LA reported a slight increase in recordable crimes to 10 in the past year (7 last year). There were 3 assaults/harassments, 1 burglary (dwelling), 2 burglary (other), 1 theft, 1 criminal damage, 1 theft from motor vehicle, and 1 damage to motor vehicle.
He outlined plans to hold a marking event within the village in the next few months, and needed a contact to assist with setting this up.

The Speedwatch scheme had highlighted the problem in the village, and speed vans, speed gun officers, and parked police cars had all played a part in trying to resolve it.

Re-organisation within the force means that the Rutland North team is now solely dedicted to community engagement, with the result that they will be seen more in the village and at Council meetings.

None
None
The Chairman closed the meeting at 6.47pm
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